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PESHAWAR, Pakistan—A covert 
CIA program to bity back U.S. Sting- 
er missiles distributed to Afghan 
rebel forces during the 1980s has 
been plagued by failures, miscalcula- 
tions and wastkl money, according 
to PakisUni and U.S. intelligence 
sources monitoring the enterprise. 

Congress reportedly has autho- 
rized more than $65 million in secret 
funds for the operation over the last 
three years. That is about twice as 
much as the United States originally 
paid for the estimated 1,000 Sting- 
ers it provided to the mujaheddin * 
rebel forces in the final years of the 
war against the Soviet-backed gov- 
ernment in Kabul 

But despite the millions, the CIA \ 
has recovered only a fiaction of the 
missiles, and it does not know who 
controls most of the remaining un- 
used weapons, U.S. and Pakistan of- 
ficials said. 

There have been no reports of 
Stinger missiles being used in Af- 
ghanistan since the end of the war 
with Soviet forces in 1989, and the 
CIA has been eager to find and re- 
claim as many as possible that re- 
main because of international fears 

that the shoulder-fired missiles couKi 
fall into the hands of terrorists who 
would use them against civilian or 

' military aircraft. 
^eady, missiles supplied to the 

^ mujaheddin by the CIA have turned 
j. up in the hands of organizations in 

Iran, Qatar and North Korea. Mili-. 
tary leaders involved in Tajikistan's I 
civil war claim to have purchased . 
Stingers recently from contacts in 
neighboring Afghanistan. 

But U.S. and Pakistani ofricials fa- • 
miliar with the CIA's secret buy- 
back program say the agency's la^ • 

i of accurate information on the re- * 
maining Stingers and what they call 
its haphazard efforts to purchase 
them have done little more than 
quadruple the black-market price of 
the Stingers and create a cut-throat 
business of middlemen seeking to 
extort high commissions for broker- ’ 
ing deals between the CIA and Af- 
ghan tribal leaders. 
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*They turned it into a fish market 
with everyone running around trying 
to get hold of Stingers because ev- 
erybody in between had a stake" 
said a recently retired officer of Pa- 
kistan's Inter-Services Intelligence 
flSI) agency who was involved in dis- 
tribution of the Stingers. The CIA 
has *^vasted a lot of money and has 
not been able to recover most of the 
Stingers." 

A CIA spokesman said the agency 
would not comment on the progranL 

The miscalculation and blunder in- 
volved with the program was evi- 
denced by an episode in which CIA 
operatives and one of Afghanistan's 
wiliest tribal chiefs spent weeks in 
intensive negotiating and finally 
struck a deal: The chief would hand 
over at least two U.S.-supplied 
Stinger antiaircraft missiles in re- 
turn for an estimated $200,000 from 
the CIA. 

But in the final hours, the careful- 
ly orchestrated plan went awry. Pa- 
l^tani paramilit^ forces, tipped off 
to the deal, stormed into Afghani- 
stan and seized the missiles just be- 
fore the handoff to the CIA go- 
between, according to Pakistani in- 
telligence sources and others famil- 
iar with the incident 

The Afghan tribal chief was so fu- 
rious at losing both his weapons and 
hia pyoff that he ordered his men to 
kidhap two engineers working with 
thl^akistani government on a bor- 
d^fater project He has held them 
captiye since last July, demanding 
h»-^gers and $200,000 from Pa- 
Idi^LB as ransom. 
•The 35-pound Stinger missile, 

considered the world's most ad- 
van(^ portable missile, is designed 
t^mt low-flying aircraft at a distance 
o^afi)ut thm miles. It has an infina- 

lidance system that homes in 
o&Tleat emitted from the aircraft en- 

gi(50>r exhaust Although it has a 
sj^ffyn that identifies aircraft as 

or foe, Afghan rebels report- 
edb^^red a higher rate of hits on 
tliii£fiattlefield than American troops 
d^aa, practice because the guerrillas 

In 1987 photo, a soldier of the Soviet-hacked Afghan army shows what Tass 
news agency said was a U.S.-supplied Stinger captured from Afghan rebels. 

did not have to pause to identify 
their targets, since any aircraft in 
the sky was considered their enemy. 

The Stinger has become extraor- 
dinarily valuable to guerrillas fight- 
ing insurgencies, to terrorists and to 
Third World militaries because it is 
small enough to be easily hidden and 
transported and, used properly, is 
extremely accurate. 

The problems now faced by the 
CIA were debated within the agen- 
cy, in the Pentagon and in Congress 
in 1986 when President Ronald Rea- 
gan authorized the CIA to provide 
the sophisticated Stinger missiles to 
the mujaheddin. 

In the early days of the giveaway 
program, the CIA—which funneled 
the missiles and other weaponry 
through Pakistan's Inter-Services 
Intelligence—kept detailed and ac- 
curate records on the serial numbers 
and distribution of the Stingers. 

But when the introduction of the 
Stinger missiles began to turn the 
tide of the war in favor of the muja- 
heddin and the United States in- 
crea^ the number of missiles it 
provided, the accounting system 
broke down, according to officials in- 
volved in distributing the weapons in 

Pakistan and monitoring the pro- 
gram in Washington, At one point, 
the CIA was providing Stingers to 
seven different mujaheddin groups, 
which then distributed them among 
their own subcommanders. 

“We were handing them out like 
lollipops," a U.S. intelligence official 
in Washington said. 

U.S. officials now say they believe 
that the Pakistani intelligence ser- 
vice kept some of the Stingers rath- 
er than passing them on to the Af- 
ghan mujaheddin, a charge Pakistani 
officials have denied. 

Although the CIA and the various 
factions of the present Afghan gov- 
ernment say they do not know how 
many usable missiles remain in Af- 
ghamstan, the Pakistani intelligence 
official who was responsible for dis- 
tributing several hundred of the mis- 
siles in the late 1980s said as many 
as 400 unfired missiles may now be 
under the control of various Afghan 
commanders. U.S. analysts calculat- 
ed that the Afghan mujaheddin fired 
about 350 of the missiles during the 
war. 

Officials said the CIA's buy-back 
program has failed largely because 
the agency has lost track of the mis- 
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.lies and made little effort to deter- 

mine which mujaheddin factions con- 
trolled the unused ones before it 
spread the word in Afghanistan in 
1990 that it would pay hefty prices 
for any that were returned. 

Stingers that cost the U.S. Army 
about $35,000 each in the mid- 
1980s when they were purchased 
from General D)mamics immediately 
escalated in value. In 1990, the CIA 
reportedly offered $50,000 per mis- 
sile. Now it is willing to pay up to 
$100,000, according to Pakistani 
and U.S. officials. 

“You are on your own to strike a 
good bargain,” said the former Paki- 
stani intelligence agent who has met 
with several of the CIA^s middlemen 
in the bargaining. The price of the 
missiles is inflated even higher by 
commissions demanded by middle- 
men, ofSdals said. 

But most Afghan commanders— 
who are now involved in inter-tribal 
warfare in Afghanistan—do not 
want to surrender the weapons at 
any cost In a nation at war with it- 
self, the quantity and quality of a 
leader’s weapons are a critical meas- 
ure of his power, according to Af- 
ghan and P^tani authorities. 

"The Afghan government does 
not intend to allow even a round of 
ammunition to be taken out of Af- 
ghanistan," Prime Minister Gulbud- 
din Hekmatyar said on a visit to 
Tehran last fall, according to the Is- 
lamic Republic News Agency. 

Hekmatyar, who received more 
U.S.-financed weaponry than any 
other mujaheddin commander during 
the war against the Soviets, has 
been engaged in brutal civil war in 
Kabul, Afghanistan’s capital, for the 
past two years in an attempt to over- 
throw President Burhanuddin Rab- 
bani. In the Oercest fighting of Hek- I 
matyar’s campaign, more than 1,000 
people have been kUled in Kabul in 
the last two months. 

The foul-ups in the CIA buy-back 
campaign have become legendary in 
intelligence circles in Pakistan and 
among tribal leaders in Afghanistan. 
The CIA is using Pakistani and Af- 

ghan contacts to broker agreements 
with Afghan commanders who they 
believe may possess unused Sting- 
ers. 

The undent in the Afghanistan 
border district of Zabul last summer 
tot led the Afghan tribal chief to 
kidnap the two engineers has be^ 
one of the most celebrated blunders, 
in part because of the players in- 
volved in the bargaining. 

The tribal leader who was selling 
the Stingers, Abdul Salam, is widely 
known in Urdu as "Rocketi" because 
of the vast arsenal of surface-to-air 
missiles and rocketry he accumulat- 
ed from foreign sources during the 

Soviet-Afgto war. 
Pakistani officials have refused to 

comment publicly on the incident, 
but say on background tot the kid- 
napping has caused serious political 
problems. The two engineers, still 
being held for ransom, are Chinese 
experts who were assigned to help 
Pakistan on a dam project It is un- 
clear what the Pakistani Frontier 
Corps did with the Stingers it re- 
trieved. 

In an effort to avoid the problem 
of transporting the Stingers, the CIA 

experimented with a plan tot al- 
lowed the middlemen to obtain the 
Stinger, cut it into unusable pieces 
and bring back a photograph of the 
destroyed weapon as evidence. That 
plan was short-lived when CIA offi- 
cials became suspicious that the 
same mutilated Stingers might be 
appearmg in repeated photographs, 
according to a Pakistani intelligence 
official. 

Pakistani intelligence officials said 
they believe most Afghan command- 
ers are hoarding the usable Stinger 

niissiles, but reports are increasipg” 
of missiles being sold in the blacky 

market arras bazaars of Pakistan. , 
Last fall a Stinger sale ended in a ' 

public fight between a Pakistani * 

tribesman trying to negotiate a deal > 
with an Afghan seller in Pakistan’s • 

notorious Darra gun bazaar near the ^ 
Khyber Pass. The buyer, after pajr-^ 
ing for the missile, alleged tot‘it ’ 
was unusable and demanded' his . 
money back, according to an accpqnt ‘ 
in the Pakistan daily News and Paid- 

stani officials. '' 

The Afghan trader offered to Ittt ^ 
fire the missile to prove that Jt 

worked, an untenable proposition as 
to Stinger missile is unusable once 
it is fired. The argument was settlfld 
in a public tribal court, in which to'' 

Afghan trader offered to provide the'- 
Pakistani buyer another missile at a 
reduced price, officials said. ~ 

Military experts say toy are 
certain as to to shelf life of to bat-f 
tery pacte tot are critical to firing" - 
to missile, but believe most of the 
unused missiles could be operative, 

for several years if toy have be^ 
maintained well. 

While many U.S. lawmakers have 
been skeptical of to buy-back pn^' 
gram and its high costs, they have 
continued to fund it in an effort to 
reduce to number of potential safes* 
to terrorists and arms dealers from* 
other regions, according to congres-* 
sional officials. 
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